Minutes

ST PAUL’S JUNIOR SCHOOL SUPPORTERS’ GROUP
Minutes of General Meeting
Thursday 14th April 2011
1. Meeting Opened
The meeting was opened at 7.33pm by President Paul Hardie.
2. In Attendance
Paul Hardie, Kathy Lollback, Alan Bradley, Allan Deacon, Justin Lawson, Nat Nixon, Brooke Long, Wendy Kirkham, Anita Lendvay, Juanita Rayner, Marianne Connolly, Gary Jackson.
Apologies
Becky Mammen, Cheryl Wegener, Sue Elliott, Linda Waldock, Julie Hardie, Kylie Graham, Antonia Lockitch.
3. Acceptance of Minutes from 3rd March 2011
As tabled.  Proposed: Justin Lawson, Seconded: Anita Lendvay. 
4. Head/Deputy Head of Junior School Report 
Marianne Connolly reported:
· The Construction is underway and has caused some inconvenience getting to art, tuckshop etc.  To ensure the safety of all students, the Year 6 Music captains are walking the junior students to the tuck shop.  There are gates with a pathway which are unlocked for the journey across and locked again on their return journey.  In addition, 3 GAP students are walking children safely around construction.
· The closest Year One classroom, one of the Year Six classrooms and the reception area has been affected by noise this week.  The staff have been advised of opportunities to book other teaching spaces in the junior school if the class needs a quiet area.
· Great start back to school.
· The Year 6 children were in the Anzac Parade in city today.
· An anonymous letter regarding parking in the drop off zone was sent to Mrs Connolly.  It is requested that parents put their name to all correspondence so that the matter can be dealt with.  In this particular instance there is a car park committee looking into the issues regarding the car park and because of its anonymous nature Mrs Connolly will take the letter no further.
· Nat Nixon asked if rules regarding car park could be sent home.  Action: Mrs Connolly
· A parent advised that on the first day of the Easter vacation the power and water was cut off to the building, apparently due to the site works for the new building.  In practical terms this meant that the telephones didn’t work and water was not available for children to wash their hands or flush toilets.  Power was resumed before 1pm however the water issue was not resolved.  Marianne advised that she will consult the Building Services Manager. Action: Mrs Connolly
5. Treasurer’s Report
Allan Deacon reported:
Fund spent for Celebration of Achievement medals $1000, Netball training $250, Tick printing $880 and 2010 Year Book of $500.
No 2011 income as yet.

There are funds available of $14,119.93 before impending payments and ongoing commitments.

Uncommitted funds stand at $8,019.93 as at 31st March 2011.

· Allan asked if the committed money for Waikikiri was required for 2011 and it was determined that this year the event is not scheduled.  

· Marianne advised that St Paul’s may host an Opti Minds event in Term 3.  In terms of assistance volunteers may be needed to assist with a stall/sausage sizzle and with directing people to the right locations.  In terms of costs, the children make everything that they need for the performance.
· A Science Fair is scheduled for later in the year, generally the CSIRO visit.  There is a cost of $6 per student, however the JSSG are not responsible for this cost.  At previous Science Fairs the JSSG has put money forward for prizes.
Moved Allan Deacon, Seconded Justin Lawson.
6. CPL Report
Julie Hardie advised by a written report:
Car park Raffle

Congratulations to Antonia Lockitch (Nikita 1R) who won the Attunga St car park raffle which was drawn by Mrs Connolly on the last day of term 1.  Antonia is entitled to parking in the specially marked space from Monday 11th April - Friday 16th September.  

Please remember that even though it is very tempting to park in this space when you are rushed or finding it difficult to find a car park, this spot is exclusively for use by Antonia for terms 2 and 3 this year.  

Thanks to everyone who bought tickets in the raffle – your generosity helped raise $570 which the JSSG will use for various events for the Junior School children / families throughout the year.  The next raffle will take place early September with priority parking on offer for term 4 and term 1 2012!
Mother`s Day Sale

The items for the Mother’s Day brochure have been finalised and the sale will take place from Monday 18th – Thursday 21st April.  CPL’s will be collecting orders each morning from 8.15-9am outside Junior School Reception.  With a large number of public holidays looming delivery will be tight so no late orders will be possible after Thursday.  

The brochures will be delivered to Mrs Abbott tomorrow morning for distribution.  As in previous years we will be offering 8-10 items ranging in price from around $2 - $12.    

CPL’s will wrap and deliver the gifts to the classrooms on Thursday 5th May in time for Mother’s Day on Sunday 8th May.  If everyone could please check their orders carefully on receipt and advise their CPL ASAP if they notice a problem with their order or do not receive one. 

Next Meeting

Our next meeting will be Thursday 5th May at 9am to wrap and pack the Mother’s Day orders – venue TBA.

If you have any questions or there is something we can help with, please feel free to contact either myself julie.hardie17@bigpond.com or Brooke Long - brookelong@live.com.au
Until we “meet” again.

Thank you

Julie Hardie  

Gary Jackson suggested having two car park spots and running a raffle each term. 
Action: Brooke Long will take suggestion to CPL’s for discussion and seek their feedback and interest in manning the raffle.
7. Correspondence
Kathy Lollback reported the correspondence since the last JSSG meeting and passed around the folder for Committee Members to view:

This included correspondence regarding–
· Attunga Street Car park 
· Record of Meeting with Andre Van Zyl and Pat Greene
· Traffic Risks in Junior School Car Park

· JSSG Movie Night

· SPS Key Register
· Thankyou from NSG & Rowena Harle re Donation for Netball Development Day

· Tick Printing Invoice

· Celebration Of Achievement Payment

· Athletics Development Day

· Air Conditioning Survey Results – Paul has all the data.
· Uniform Swap

· Roster Car Park Raffle
· Toy Club Fundraising

· Canteen Operation_ Bramble Bay District Cross Country Carnival – (Rugby Supporters to run).
· Supporter Group minutes posted on Parent Lounge – If inter Peter Blackford
Outgoing

· Donation to NSG

· Celebration of Achievement Payment Query

8. Action items arising from February meeting
Celebration of Achievement Awards Payment
Paul Hardie wrote to Jo Lovett advising that we had a budget of $1000 and that we received an invoice for $1900.  He further advised that we would pay the committed amount of $1000.  The money has been transferred and the JSSG will continue to carry on the commitment of $1000 each year.
Athletics Development Day 
Rowena advised two dates for the Athletics Development Day and June 5 has been put to Qld Athletics.  Alan will seek further confirmation on the date.  Once the date is confirmed, more details and enrolments will follow.  The JSSG have committed $300 for Qld Athletics as per last year. Action: Alan Bradley
Before School Soccer program 
Paul Hardie raised that the JSSG was looking for a Co-ordinator for the Before School Soccer program at the Association meeting but no one was able to assist.  The committee decided to take this program off agenda for 2011 and revisit in 2012.
Toilet Paper in Toilets – Carried forward.  Action: Marianne Connolly will follow up again.
9. Sports Programs
The Junior School Cross Country will be held on April 19.
Allan Deacon advised that the Cricket dinner was a great success.  It was attended by 226 people including Mrs Walker, the Chairman of the School.  The guest speaker for the evening was Ian Healy.  A notable inclusion during the evening was the presentation by the P - 4 children who gave a 3 minute spot of what they did during season.  Mrs Walker commented that it was a delightful part of the evening.  
Athletics- Cross country training has commenced at 7.00am on Sunday mornings.
Swimming Supporters Group (SwSG) – This supporters group is primarily comprised from the Junior School and predominantly benefits children from Prep to Year 6.  The SwSG struggled in the second half of their season as the TAS children left to swim at Albany Creek as they have a 50m pool.  There is a greater implication for next year as a lot of the parents will have TAS children.

At the SwSG AGM they couldn’t fill the role of President.  The committee has a Secretary, Treasurer and most likely a Vice President.  The SwSG needs more support from parents.  It is a great community group and the majority of children who swim in TAS come from the SwSG.

The SwSG trophy presentation is scheduled for this Sunday 17th April, weather permitting.

The SwSG have done a lot of work to plan for the construction of a storage shed to keep the gear water tight.  Action: Request for parents with electricial, plumbing, building and concrete connections to contact Paul Hardie if they could assist with this project.
Allan asked if there were any plans on the horizon to heat the pool.  Paul Hardie advised not at this stage.
10. Other Supporter Group events
Canteen at Junior School Cross Country – April 19.  Kylie Graham to co-ordinate.

Items for sale will include Poppers,Water, Gatorade, small lolly bags and small baked goods.  
Action: Any parent who can bake individual cakes, biscuits or slices for the cross country event please contact Kylie Graham at graham4@futureweb.com.au .

The Coffee Royale van will be onsite selling hot drinks.
The canteen has been asked to provide a drink and cake/slice for the officials.
Whatever is left over will be sold for P-3 parents in the afternoon
11. Other business

Association meeting
· A presentation by Susan McLean about children being safe in cyber space is scheduled for the 19th April in the School Chapel
Action:  CPL’s send reminder note home to families via email.
The presentation will discuss the ethics of using social networks, emailing and what is cyber bullying.  Marianne Connolly commented that the information that Susan is talking about is very valuable and recommends parents attend.  
Marianne cited an example that when you are 15 years old and you put on something on facebook it stays there forever and can have future implications for employers when they search the internet for data on prospective employees.  The ability for others to see personal information can become quite extensive as friends of friends of friends can also see the data an individual posts.
Marianne advised that she recently dealt with an issue involving Year 5 children and email behaviour which was picked up by the school’s security system. 
Marianne advised a good rule to implement if your children want to join facebook.  Rule – “If you want facebook you can have it if I (your parent) can become one of your friends.

· The Association has moved to pass $1000 to each supporter group.
JS Movie nights 2011
· Friday 6th May Despicable Me and Friday 13th May Guardians of the Night 

· Theatre is booked

· FSR and Risk Management sorted

· Posters ready to go up

· 2 teams working on projects – Carol’s team looking after bookings and paperwork and Nat Nixon’s team to look after food – Source pizza’s $5 each

· Action: Anyone who knows pizzeria who is willing to supply pizza for $5 please contact Nat Nixon
· Paul Hardie conveyed his thanks to Carol, Nat and team for organizing the movie event.
Car Park Sub Committee
Becky Mammen submitted a written report:

Since the last meeting, we have maintained an active and firm dialogue with the School and are hoping that we will have something substantive to report by the May JSSG meeting.  Becky and Paul will be having a meeting with the School in the next couple of weeks to be updated on progress.  As of the end of March this is where we stood on the main points of discussion:-
· Lollipop Controller for the crossing.
School is seeking costing, including from the School’s Security Company. School waiting on information from Transport and Main Roads.  The School has reported that external funding may not be available. We have emphasised that this should not be a stumbling point as we have previously discussed exploring option of splitting cost between the School and Association.
· Location of Crossing and additional Speed Bumps.
We are expecting feedback at our next meeting with School
· Eastern Boundary
No news on costing for footpath, but still an active point of discussion.  Steve Marston, who is an Ecological Consultant, has kindly offered to prepare - on a pro bono basis - a tree retention plan to accompany any application to the Council.  He has also provided further helpful input, pointing out that, unless there was something in the original approval for the car park stating that there was to be no footpath on the eastern side of the car park, or that there was to be a landscaped area on the eastern side of the car park, it would be unlikely that an application to Council would be required.  We have passed his emails on to the School.
· Pick-up / Drop-off zone – liaison with Police
Kathy forwarded articles from the local newspaper reporting that the Police have been issuing infringement notices in school pick-up and drop-off zones in the local area.  We passed these on to the school who made contact with the Police at a senior level to discuss the possibility of similar action on our school grounds.  Feedback has been helpful.  
 We fall under Carseldine Police Station / Traffic branch and they will schedule into their system irregular patrols of the car park when they can.

·Our current Adopt-a Cop will also do rounds when available.

 Our signage is very clear and compliant, but NOT enforceable by law as the signs are not ‘Schedule 2’ traffic signs – we can make them enforceable by erecting 2-4 regulatory loading zone signs (further information is being sought).  This should not cost too much.  Police can then issue infringements based on the signage.  We are pressing the School to follow through on this.

·Police agree that awareness is the key to solving the safety of children and parent (and student) driving behaviour.  We have no disagreement with either the School or the Police on this point, but we have reiterated to the School that this is not an acceptable reason to shy away from substantive action to improve the safety of the physical environment if it is feasible to do so.

Regards,

Becky Mammen

Paul Hardie shared a letter voted best letter to the editor.  The article was addressed to the New York Post Editor and was from a class of children who wrote in reply to the need to continue publishing children’s picture books as they loved them.  The article was signed by all the children.
Marianne Connolly advised that it is a pleasure to see the system Mrs Crawford has set up in the library where children can book a space to lie in a bean bag for 20 – 30 minutes to read books.  Children are not very good at being idle and giving them opportunities to lie in a bean bag and read is an excellent habit to start.  In addition, Marianne said that every child should read every night before they go to bed.  Year 4 children should read for 20 – 30 minutes in addition to their homework reading.  Children who do well at school are good readers as they have good comprehension.
12. Next meeting 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 5th May 2011 from 7.30pm and will be held in the Library.

Meeting closed at 8.35pm.
ACTION TABLE
	Take suggestion of running a second carpark raffle to CPL’s for discussion and seek their feedback and interest in manning the raffle.
	Brooke Long

	Follow up issue of Toilet Paper dispensers in Toilets – 

	Marianne Connolly

	Request for parents with electricial, plumbing, building and concrete connections to contact Paul Hardie if they could assist with this project.

	Paul Hardie

	Any parent who can bake individual cakes, biscuits or slices for the cross country event please contact Kylie Graham.
	Kylie Graham

	CPL’s send reminder note home regarding the Susan McLean presentation via email.


	Julie Hardie / CPL’s

	Note on Attunga St carpark rules to be drafted and sent home
	Mrs Connolly

	Investigate and report on power and water outage at YMCA holiday care
	Mrs Connolly
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